Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: anti-social behaviour 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
How many phone calls and online contacts did your local authority receive about anti-social behaviour from 1st October 2020 to 30th September 2021?  Please provide separate figures for phone calls and online contacts.  
 

Answer:

The Council had a total of 3490 business actions which were raised for anti-social behaviour between 1st October 2020 and 30th September 2021.
The Council does not record phone calls or online contacts as separate categories and therefore does not hold separate figures for these.  As such this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, information not held by the Council.
a. How many led to no action (no action means none of the actions in points b to e in the list below were taken)?

b. How many were resolved at the time of contact by a call handler, or online at the time of contact by a member of staff on Live Chat?

c. How many led to a member of staff being sent out?

d. How many led to a member of staff making contact with the complainant or the person being complained about after the call or contact, but not visiting in person?

e. How many were referred to another agency such as the police or a housing association (either by the council making the referral, or advising the complainant to make contact with the other agency themselves)?

The above information is not recorded in a reportable format by the Council. To collate the data would require a manual trawl of all the business actions for the period in question. 
It is estimated that at one minute per record, this would take an officer 58 hours to pull out the information.  This would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
